
 
 

Say No (again) to an environmentally destroying boardwalk through the  
South Trigg Beach Class A Reserve 46248 Bush Forever Area 308 Sector 6  

Trigg Bushland Reserve 
 

• The South Trigg Beach “A” Class Reserve and a Bush 
Forever Area 308 containing a Threatened Ecological 
Community of Rottnest Pines situated within a 
Quindalup dune system of State wide significance. 
 

• This is the only coastal reserve with a Class A 
classification in the City of Stirling – the highest 
conservation protection available – for a reason. 

 
• The 13.37ha of remnant vegetated Quindalup coastal 

dunes is Sector 6 of the Trigg Bushland Reserve and 
forms a natural sequence from the foreshore to the 
adjacent bushland for 2 kms to Karrinyup marri and tuart 
woodlands and east to Lynn St Trigg. 

 
• A 2m wide boardwalk over 1km long and associated 

infrastructure would require access for construction, on-
going maintenance and emergency vehicles, lighting for 
safety, introduce rubbish, weeds and uncontrolled public 
access to the fragile sand dunes. 
 
 

• The Stirling Council has rejected plans for a boardwalk 
through the South Trigg Beach Reserve in 2005 and 
2012 and a report was presented in 2022.  Why is the 
City allocating $500,000 of ratepayers money to do 
another “feasibility study” in 2024? 

 
• Safety can be improved for pedestrians by upgrading 

and modifying the existing dual path – the City should do 
a feasibility study on this now. 

 
The City is asking for community comment on what 
it is calling “Feels Like Scarborough”.  There is a 
link to its “Pulse Survey” on its website:  
www.stirling.wa.gov.au/FLS  by 31 July 2024 
 
Please tell them that you support protection of the 
South Trigg Beach Reserve for future generations. 
This survey is open to non-residents of the City of 
Stirling.      (for more information contact Friends of 
Trigg Beach friendsoftriggbeach@gmail.com)  
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